
Spring Creek PTA Parent Involvement Meeting 

Friday, April 15, 2022 

Spring Creek Elementary School Library 

 

Start Time: 10:05 AM 

 
PTA Members present – Jill Franklin, Ashley Rayback, Olivia Goldman, Lochsley Allred, Kirby Cook, 

Tyler Steele, Jenny Wright, Lindsey Stockdale, Suzanne Martinez 

Community Members present – Jennifer Partridge, Crystal Blodgett 

 

I. Call to Order/Welcome: Jenny Wright, President 

 

II. Pledge: Suzanne Martinez 

 



III. Officer and Commissioner Reports: 

 

Teacher Representative Suzanne Martinez 

1.  Teachers were very appreciative of all the work PTA put in at the school this year! 

 

Principal and Administrative Vice President Jill Franklin 

1.  There will be summer school. The district is planning a more centralized summer   
program and it likely will not be at Spring Creek. It will possibly be at Provost 
Elementary, but buses will be provided. As soon as details are available they will be 
shared. 

2.  New carpet will be installed at Spring Creek over the summer.  

3.  Parent input will be asked soon for their next year class placement. Those forms will 
be available May 2 – 6, 2022. The instructions for how to do it will go out May 1. 

4.  Mrs. Baughman will be retiring, and currently searching for a new first grade teacher. 
There will be some other changes in teacher and grade placements.  

5.  Reported on meeting with our new incoming Principal, Ruth Snow. We are planning 
to invite her to the May PTA meeting.  

 

               School Board Representative Jennifer Partridge 

1. The school board echoes the support for the new incoming Principal at Spring Creek. 
There will also be a new Principal at Centennial Middle School.  

2.  The agenda for the next school board meeting will be posted soon. There will be a 
construction update, as well as, the superintendent will be sharing items from the 
superintendents’ meeting.  

3.  Diversity and Inclusion statement is being developed.  

4.  The board has recently attended a training on ways to move forward and develop new 
board goals. As part of that, there will be an end of year survey for parents on ways to 
improve our district. Input for questions for this survey were asked for.  

 

President Jenny Wright 

1.  Staff Appreciation Week was a big success, and the teachers felt really appreciated!  
We received a lot of positive feedback.  

2.  PTA Convention will take place at the Davis Convention Center in Layton May 11 – 12, 
2022.  

3.  We may need volunteers for Field Day which takes place the last week of school. Tyler 
Steele volunteered to organize Field Day.  

4.  Olivia Goldman was nominated for the Spirit of PTA Award and won at the Regional 
level, and has moved forward to the state level. Honor Roll Awards were given to Tyler 
and Cassidee Steele, Kirby Cook, Crystal Johnson, and Veronica Olschewski.  

 



IV. Nominating Committee: Olivia Goldman 

1.  The nominations were posted on the Spring Creek website April 6, 2022. They will be 
posted for 30 days. Lochsley Allred is nominated for President. Crystal Johnson is 
nominated for Treasurer. Lindsey Stockdale is nominated for Secretary. Tyler and 
Cassidee Steele for Membership Vice Presidents. The election will take place on May 6. 
We need 10 people here for a quorum that day. Jenny Wright, current President, closed 
the nomination for now. Olivia Goldman, Kirby Cook, Dahlia Bone were on the 
Nominating Committee.  

V. Treasurer’s Report: Lochsley Allred (proxy) 

Monthly financial report read. 
 Income: $0 
 Expenses: $190 
 Balance on hand: $21,807. 63 

VI. Secretary’s Report: Lindsey Stockdale 
Minutes read and approved.  

VII. Spotlight: Lochsley Allred, President Elect 
Malissa Whiting cut and hung all of our door decorations for Staff Appreciation Week, and they 
were amazing! 

VIII. Calendar: Upcoming Events 

PTA Convention: May 11 – 12, 2022 

Field Day  
 Sixth Grade Field Day: May 25, 2022 

IX. Volunteer Opportunities  

Volunteers needed for Field Day. 
   

 

Jenny Wright moved to adjourn the meeting. Olivia Goldman seconded. Motion passed 

unanimously. Meeting adjourned. 

 

Time of Adjournment: 10:55 AM 

Next Meeting: Friday, May 6, 2022 
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